
Select Board Meeting Minutes 
September 4, 2024 
 
Selectman Bill Nye called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 
 
Calling of the roll 
Selectmen: Bill Nye, Nick Hanson, Barry Bateman 
Secretary: Carolyn Nye 
Treasurer: Vera Davis 
Guest(s): Mark Horn, Daniel Varieur, Moriah Davis, Tom Taliento 
 
Barry made a motion to accept the meeting minutes from August 21, 2024, as written. 
Bill seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
There was no correspondence. 
 
The warrant was signed by all selectmen. 
 
There was a misunderstanding from Daniel Varieur believed the County 
Commissioners had ruled the Town of Shirley’s obligation was to plow for winter 
maintenance the entire Blanchard Road. Carolyn read the ruling by the County 
Commissioners that the Town of Shirley’s only obligation for winter maintenance on 
Blanchard Rd is to plow from the Blanchard/Shirley town line to the top of Bunker 
Brook. 
 
Bill Fortin a medical marijuana caregiver felt that Dennis O’Connor who currently only 
grows as a marijuana medical marijuana caregiver had not paid the town the same 
amount, they had paid the state for square footage. It was explained to Bill that the 
town of Shirley charges an application fee along with a Town of Shirley marijuana 
establishments licensing fee for square footage which is not the same as the State of 
Maines Marijuana fees. 
 
Bill Fortin asked for the resignation of a select board member. Carolyn read the State 
of Maine Statue the only way a select board member can be removed is if the town has 
an ordinance or charter that has in it that a select board member can be removed by a 
written petition from a resident. If no ordinance or charter exists, the only other way 
for removal is if the Select Board Member was convicted of a crime and that crime was 
against the Municipality.  
 
Bill adjourned the meeting at 6:52 pm. 
 
Submitted by, 
Carolyn Nye 

 


